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NUMBER: 11. 
 

SUBJECT:   

Award Bid Number 1615 to, and Approve Construction Contract with Las Vegas Paving Corporation in the 

Amount of $7,770,000 Utilizing Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada for the Lamb 

Boulevard, Centennial Parkway to CC 215 Project, CIP Project No. 10453. (Ward 1-Barron) (For Possible 

Action) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Director, Public Works 

WARD: 

 1 - Councilman Barron 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council award Bid No. 1615 and approve the construction contract with Las Vegas Paving 

Corporation.  

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $7,770,000  

EXPLANATION: Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

473-290312 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

Lamb Boulevard, from Centennial Parkway to CC 215, currently provides for two (2) lanes of travel, one in 

each direction.  The Improvements under this agreement will continue the improved section of Lamb 

Boulevard, south of Centennial Parkway, to consist of six (6) travel lanes, median island, roadway drainage 

facilities, signage, striping, traffic control devices, curb, gutter, sidewalks, street lights, traffic signal 

modifications, utility relocations, and other appurtenances needed to be a functional roadway system.   

 

Six (6) bids were received at the September 28, 2021 bid opening. The bids ranged from $7,770,000 to 

$10,100,727.53.  Las Vegas Paving Corporation submitted the lowest responsive bid of $7,770,000. 

 

Las Vegas Paving Corporation has adequate staff and expertise to perform this work and have successfully 

completed numerous projects of similar scope in the Las Vegas valley.  The Project is required to be 

completed within 300 days following issuance of the Notice-to-Proceed.    

 

The Project is funded by the Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada. 

 

 

 


